Volume XXX

SEPTEMBER 1975

No. 2

Dear C.A.R. Friends-----

Well I have made it to school and things are going along great. Mr. Charles H. Glatfelter, the Curator of the Adams County Historical Society, and I have corresponded regarding the State Project. The State project will be the copying of three books of surveys to be placed in the Adams County Historical Society, located in Gettysburg. The copies of the Surveys will be placed in folders filed alphabetically by township in the belief that they will be most helpful this way. Each survey would be marked that the Pennsylvania State Society Children of the American Revolution gave it to the Adams County Historical Society. The surveys were made in York and Adams Counties largely between 1765 and 1800. Obviously this has a great deal to do with the American Revolution, since it locates many of the pioneer settlers of the area. This project will not , only be beneficial to the Adams County Historical Society but also to the public as resource material. This resource material as any resource material will be both informative and educationa).

"UNITED WE STAND, DIVIDED WE FALL" is this years State Theme. In picking this theme, I took into consideration what needed to be stressed in Pennsylvania. After careful thought, the idea of togetherness is lacking. 'THE TIME IS NOW" to work together for an increase in MEMBERSHIP. United we will stand if membership is increased NOW, but divided we will fall if membership does not increase. So when planning or going to any C.A.R. activities keep both the National Theme, "THE TIME IS NOW" and the State Theme UNITED WE STAND, DIVIDED . WE FALL", in mind. Let's go out and really increase the membership of C.A.R. and become strong, for if we don't there will be no more C.A.R.'s. GO OUT NOW, TOGETHER, AND FIND A NEW MEMBER.

In this issue of the Kapers there is an ENTRY BLANK FOR SOCIETY PRESIDENT''S GUIDE-LINE. Please read this over so you can continue to plan an exciting year. GOOD LUCK AND REMEMBER "UNITED WE STAND, DIVIDED WE FALL"

SUSIE KING, STATE PRESIDENT

Dear C.A.R. Members and Friends:

Well summer is about over and most C:A.R members are back to school. Good luck in all that you undertake for this coming year For C.A.R. members who are in college, it would be nice for you to receive your Kaper at school. Check this out with your Senior Society President.

Thanks to all who helped in any way with the Central District Meeting held in York on August 23, 1975. Thanks to the Colonel Thomas Hartley Society for being our host.

We are looking forward to the Eastern District meeting hosted by the Richard Penn Society. See details elsewhere from the Brandywine Society concerning the Saturday night covered dish dinner and style show. Proceeds from the style show will go to the State President's project. Patrictic services will be on Sunday, October 19 at Valley Forge Memorial Chapel.

Will all Societies please try and plan their programs and activities according to suggestions in the National Packet. Keep your programs interesting and for all ages. We will look forward to hearing good society reports at the 1976 State Conference in Gettysburg.

My best to all of you.

Yours in C.A.R. Mrs. Donald L. Mohr Sr. State President

Almighty Father:

We thank you for this great organization to which we belong. We thank you also for the members who take their time, and put forth their efforts for the betterment of it. Help us to realize that we need new members, as well as the old members working together to form a better organization. Let us remember that THE TIME IS NOW to start getting more members and to start working together with the old ones we have. for UNITED WE STAND, DIVIDED WE FALL

Amen

Imp, form

Betsy Whitaker State Chaplain

mailed by Jeh. 15

EDITOR'S CORNER

As Susie King said in the last issue of the Kapers, do more than just be a member-Get Involved, and what better way is there to get involved in State C.A.R. than to submit things to the newssheet.

All of your society presidents should be encouraging your members to be sending in Society news and other articles, poems, riddles and cartoons, etc. Remember the contest: \$10 goes to the society who turns in the most as a whole. Already the score stands: Alexander's Fording Society -. 2. Chief Catfish Society1; George Ross Soc. 1; Conemach Soc. - 1

There will also be a cash award of \$5 to the individual who turns in the most, and \$5 to the person who submits the best article on the National President's theme, "THE TIME IS NOW." Use your imagination and try to come up with some good articles.

Remember you can become involved in YOUR STATE C.A.R. by getting involved in the KEYSTONE KAPERS.

Mark Zortman State Chairman Publications

THE COLLEGE CORNER

Sam Laucks - Ursinus
Kitten Bentz - Bucknell
Diane Zortman - Hood
Lee Zortman - West Chester
Salome Skold - Wessly
Jenny Shearer - Trinity
Rick Shearer - Andover (Prep School)
The hope of the Kapers staff is that
the college students will take time
out of their busy schedules, and write
us a few lines of wisdom that we can
publish as time goes on.

TIDBITS

Carol Zortman attended the 1975 international Spring Conference held at Immaculata College.

Betsy Whitaker has been selected by the Forensic Club to compete in the Bicentennial oratorical contest. Her assignment, a persuasive speech on "This Country, Right or Wrong."

A BIG THANK YOU

Mrs. Helen Lowry, past Hon. Sr. State Pres. of C.A.R. has recently undergone major surgery. She is now recuperating at home. Her letter to the Sr. Editor says, "please thank everyone for the lovely cards and flowers."

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY

The members and seniors of Penna. State Society, Children of the American Revolution extend their deepest sympathy to Mrs. Ellen Claxton, past Hon. Sr. State President, and family in the sudden death of Mrs. Claxton's father.

DEATH OF STATE PROMOTERS

Miss Edith R. Fairlamb, Berks Co. Chapter

Mrs. Elwood J. Turner, Delaware Co. Chapter

Mr. Alton B. Chamberlain, SAR

STATE TREASURER

STATE DUES 50¢ per member. NOTE ALL NEW MEMBERS, regardless of when they are accepted are required to pay State Dues immediately. SOCIETIES: In order for your State Society to continue to meet its obligations, would you please pay your State Dues when sending in your other contributions, not later than February 1, 1976.

SENIOR STATE DUES: Payable now. \$1.00 for each Senior State Officer, Senior State Chairman, and Senior Society President. (One fee only for those seniors serving in a double capacity).

CHECKS: All checks made payable to: Pennsylvania State Society C.A.R.

Douglas L. Mohr State Treasurer Mrs. William Jacob Sr. State Treasurer

NEW NATIONAL PROMOTER:
Mrs. R. Steven Uzzell, Jr., 101 Morlyn Ave.
Bryn Mawr, Penna. 19010

NEW STATE PROMOTERS:

Miss Suellen A. Burkey 12 Kenwood Rd. Chambersburg, Pa. 17201

Mrs. J. Robert Elser 319 E. Main St. Mechanicsburg, Penna. 17055 NEW STATE PROMOTERS (Con't)

Gen. Hugh Mercer Chapter DAR Miss Ruth Black, Regent 335 W. Main St. Grove City, Pa. 16127

Mrs. Streeper Karr 1208 Bethlehem Pike Fburtown, Pa. 19031

Queen Alliquippa Chapter DAR Mrs. Howard M. Hicks, Regent 2040 Ridge Rd. McKeesport, Penna. 15132

Miss Anna P. Rodgers 302 G. Queensdale Dr. York, Penna. 17403

Thomas Leiper Chapter DAR Mrs. Frank E. Mahoney, Regent 100 Vernon Rd. Broomall, Pa. 19008

Mrs. R. Steven Uzzeli, Jr. 101 Morlyn Ave. Bryn Mawr, Pa. 19010 Mrs. Dudley R. Weiss 314 Norton St. Wilkes Barre, Pa. 18702

Mrs. Edward J. Baranski R. D. # 6 Longview Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Gettysburg Chapter DAR Mrs. Jennings B. Collins, Regent 75 E. Broadway Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Mrs. Kenneth P. Hull 37 N. Howard Ave. Gettysburg, Pa. 7325

Mrs. Guile W. Lefever 58 York St. Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Mrs. Clair J. Lewis Blackburn Rd. Madera, Pa. 16661

Mrs. William D. Fritz 17 N. Howard Avenue Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

TREASURER'S CONTEST:

To the Society having the most new State Promoters from May 1, 1975 to March 1, 1976. Send your list to Doug L. Mohr. A prize will be given at State Conference.

Douglas L. Mohr, State Treasurer

Mrs. Wm. R. Jacobs Sr. State Treasurer

SENIOR STATE PRESIDENT'S CONTESTS:

To the Society showing best publicity and over all improvement. This society must have had six C.A.R. society meetings. Send details to Senior State President before March 1, 1976.

Mrs. Donald L. Mohr, Sr. State President

2nd VICE PRESIDENT'S CONTEST:

A special prize to the society having the most in attendance at 1976 State Conference. (Based on percentage of membership.)

Donald L Mohr. 2nd V.P.

CONSERVATION CONTEST

First, Second, and Third prizes to the society that completes the best Conservation project covering the broadest area of concern. (Wildlife, soil, air, water etc.) pertaining to the National packet.

Gregg Hartenstine State Chairman Conservation

Samuel S. Wilson Sr. State Chairman Conservation

STATE CONTESTS (Con't)

MOUNTAIN SCHOOLS CONTEST:

This year's contest is to see how much help we can give "Health House at Tamassee. World War II Vintage hospital beds must be replaced. Let's have a fund raising project in each society to see how much can be done. Each bed replaced will cost \$210. Four prizes will be awarded as follows:

- (1) Local Society with 25 members or less contributing the most money -- \$10.00
- (2) Local Society with 26 or more members contributing the most money -- \$10.00
- (3) Local society with 25 members or less placing second - - - 5.00 (4) Local society with 26 or more members placing second - - - - - -

Inform your State Chairman of your contributions. Make checks payable to Penna. State Society, Children of American Revolution, send check to Sr. Treasurer, Mrs. William Jacob, "EAR MARKED" HOSPITAL BEDS FOR TAMASSEE.

Michele Wargo 310 W. King St. Shippensburg, Penna. 17257

Mrs. Franklin W. Rue Sr. Chr. Mountain Schools

MEMBERSHIP

Boys! Gir.Is! all ages join C.A.R. members, gather your brothers, sisterseven the little ones, -- cousins and kissing cousins and get them to join our band of youth in America. Talk to the members of your local DAR Chapters, and don't forget to contact those that do not sponsor a C.A.R. Society. These ladies do have children and many have grandchildren (who knows--there may be some with greatgrandchildren.)

Many of your classmates may be eligible--find out by asking questions--then try to get them interested in an organization that keeps the strong beliefs of their fearless ancestors alive.

The Society with the largest percentage of increased membership will be highly rewarded in March at the State Conference.

Willard Wolfe Membership Chairman M OST E MERGETIC

M EMBER

BRING

E LIGIBLES

R EGARDLESS

S IZE

H EIGHT

I NTEREST

P LEASE

ENDOWMENT FUND CONTEST:

To the first Pennsylvania Society who contributes the largest amount

To the second Pennsylvania Society who contributes the second largest

Please write your state chairman if you do not know how to purchase an endowment pin.

Mary Ann Horst, State Chairman R D # 3 Shippensburg, Penna.

Mrs. Herbert Goebert Sr. State Chairman, Endowment Fund

Mrs. F. W. Schneider III

Sr. Membership Chairman

NEW STATE PROMOTERS (Con't)

Gen. Hugh Mercer Chapter DAR Miss Ruth Black, Regent 335 W. Main St. Grove City, Pa. 16127

Mrs. Streeper Karr 1208 Bethlehem Pike Fburtown, Pa. 19031

Queen Alliquippa Chapter DAR Mrs. Howard M. Hicks, Regent 2040 Ridge Rd. McKeesport, Penna. 15132

Miss Anna P. Rodgers 302 G. Queensdale Dr. York, Penna. 17403

Thomas Leiper Chapter DAR Mrs. Frank E. Mahoney, Regent 100 Vernon Rd. Broomall, Pa. 19008

Mrs. R. Steven Uzzell, Jr. 101 Morlyn Ave. Bryn Mawr, Pa. 19010 Mrs. Dudley R. Weiss 314 Norton St. Wilkes Barre, Pa.: 18702

Mrs. Edward J. Baranski R. D. # 6 Longview Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Gettysburg Chapter DAR Mrs. Jennings B. Collins, Regent 75 E. Broadway Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Mrs. Kenneth P. Hull 37 N. Howard Ave. Gettysburg, Pa. 7325

Mrs. Guile W. Lefever 58 York St. Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

Mrs. Clair J. Lewis Blackburn Rd. Madera, Pa. 16661

Mrs. William D. Fritz 17 N. Howard Avenue Gettysburg, Pa. 17325

TREASURER'S CONTEST:

To the Society having the most new State Promoters from May 1, 1975 to March 1, 1976. Send your list to Doug L. Mohr. A prize will be given at State Conference.

Douglas L. Mohr, State Treasurer Mrs. Wm. R. Jacobs Sr. State Treasurer

SENIOR STATE PRESIDENT'S CONTESTS:

To the Society showing best publicity and over all improvement. This society must have had six C.A.R. society meetings. Send details to Senior State President before March 1, 1976.

Mrs. Donald L. Mohr, Sr. State President

2nd VICE PRESIDENT'S CONTEST:

A special prize to the society having the most in attendance at 1976 State Conference. (Based on percentage of membership.)

Donald L Mohr. 2nd V.P.

CONSERVATION CONTEST

First, Second, and Third prizes to the society that completes the best Conservation project covering the broadest area of concern. (Wildlife, soil, air, water etc.) pertaining to the National packet.

Gregg Hartenstine State Chairman Conservation Samuel S. Wilson Sr. State Chairman Conservation

SOCIETY NEWS

ALEXANDER'S FORDING SOCIETY:

Formed in February 1975 we "jumped in feet first" and got busy. We had meetings in April, May and June with a program based on the summer packet the first two months. Kathryn Lewis presented an excellent program on transportation in April, Cynthia Lewis, (pro tem by Jay Lewis) provided an interesting program on Conservation at the May meeting. Also, in May we had a Mother's Day bake sale, which netted us well over \$100. Not bad for 7 members—who had competition from a 42 member Girl Scou t Troop. All our members and DAR sponsors worked hard. We wish to give special recognition to two prospective members who worked so willingly. At present we have the above 2 prospects, who are in process of preparing papers; "three in the wings", and three in the "talking stage." At our September meeting we will be making plans for a project to raise money to help with the Mountain School project, and on the lighter side plans for a fall doggie roast.

Jane H. Rue Society President Mrs. Franklin W. Rue Sr. Society President

GEORGE ROSS SOCIETY:

Labor Day weekend found some members of George Ross Society actively participating in the events at historic Rock Ford, the homesite of General Edward Hand, Washington's Adjutant General during the American Revolution.

Sharon Cox, President of the society, worked as a junior guide at Rock Ford-during this past summer, and during this time she made arrangements with the Board of Directors for the society's members to entertain the young children of tourists while the adults tour the interior of the home. Several members have volunteered their services on Saturday and Sunday afternoons and have discovered enjoyment in entertaining the younger set (under six years of age) on the spacious lawns surrounding this gracious Georgian country estate.

Some the games that the C A R members play with the you thful guests are "blind man's bluff", London Bridge", "button-button"; plans are now being made to set up an area to play "ten-pins". The customary tour endures for one hour, and if the children get tired our George Ross Society hosts and hostesses tell them the story of Rock Ford and General Hand.

The members have made their own colonial costumes for these weekends, and they actually enhance the appearance of the grounds and make history come to life. Saron Cox, President, Betsy Brinkman, Curt Cox, Suzanne Gougolis, Mike Jamanis, and Lynne Schneider comprise the energetic troupe of entertainers who are selflessly giving their time and being rewarded by the pleasure of pagents and the fun that the children have.

Sharon Cox Society President Mrs. P. W. Schneider III Senior Vice-President

STATE PROJECT 1974-75:

NOTE received by your Senior Editor:
"In August we had guests from Indianapolis.
We took them to Johnstown. Of course, we
"showed off" the Outdoor Bulletin Board,
which that very day was being electrified
and would be complete by evening. We were
so proud."

Mrs. Franklin Rue

The Outdoor Bulletin Board is complete with a plaque stating "Donated by the Penna. State Society Children of the American Revolution. This was a need for the museum, and also has put C.A.R. in the public eye.

Anyone passing through the doors of the Johnstown Flood Museum cannot but notice the sign and plaque.

From the time that the State Board approved the project and the time it was purchased the price rose. The State raised the original amount, and an anonymous donor gave the balance. Pennsylvania State Society Children of the American Revolution has received full credit. IT IS SOMETHING TO BE PROUD OF!

WESTERN DISTRICT MEETING

The Fifteenth Annual Western District Meeting was held on July 12, 1975, at ten o'clock, at the Holiday House in Monroeville, Penna. Jean White, Past Regent Queen Allequippa Chapter and Past State Chairman American Heritage, sang folk songs for us and we all had a great time. The food was delicious. We thank the John Hart Society for hosting the Fifteenth Annual Western District Meeting, it was a real success.

Jim King Western District Vice President

CENTRAL DISTRICT MEETING

DID YOU MISS A GOOD TIME? ? ? Central District meeting was held August 23 at the Billy Bud Holiday Inn in York. The meeting was hosted by Col. Thomas Hartley Society. We got off to a great start just looking around the group noticing each ones attire. All members dressed in colonial costume, a perfect setting for the program planned. After the formal opening, the group discussed the State project, beds for Tamassee, you to get new members into C.A.R., and the American Indians, which included a skit. After lunch we had a demonstration on spinning, and learned to dance the Virginia Reel. Everyone had a great time.

Beth Hartenstine Central District Vice President

CIRCLE YOUR CALENDAR AND ATTEND--OCTOBER 18 and 19

The Eastern District Meeting will be hosted by the Richard Penn Society of Glenside.
**lear your colonial costumes! The meeting will be held at the CASA CONTI in the Lorrain Room
DIRECTIONS TO THE CASA CONTI: Penna. Turnpike to Fort Washington exist, 309 Expressray South to end, Glenside exist North Easton Road. Luncheon \$3.75, for children 10
rears and under \$2.60. Registration \$1.00 for Adults, 50¢ for C.A.R. members. Reserrations must be in to Mrs. Whipple by October 11. Make checks payable *to Penna. Society
**2.A.R., and send to Mrs. Whipple, 422 Montier Road, Glenside, Penna. 19038. Telephone
**Iumber 215 TU6-9017.

Eastern District Fashion Show and Covered Dish supper will be held Saturday evening at the Gilbertsville Methodist Church. All C.A.R. members from the Central and Eastern part of the state wishing to model, both boys and girls, please be fitted during the week of the show. All models from the western part of the state will be fitted Friday evening or early Saturday morning. All models get 10% off on clothes modeled. All westerns bring dessert as your covered dish, easteners and central members donate salads and vegetables. Price of the evening meal and show is \$2.00. All proceeds will go towards the state project. All arrangements for the style show, the covered dish supper and overnight lodging are to be made to Mrs. Samuel S. Wilson, Buck and Doe Run Farm, to oatesville, Penna. 19320, Phone (215) 384-1697.

The annual church service at Valley Forge will be Sunday, October 19 at 2:00 p.m. to you have a loved one, who has served the United States Armed forces in any war. If o, why not have his or her name placed on the Bicentennial Honor Roll at Valley Forge. orms can be obtained from your local DAR Chapter. Recognition will be given during he service. For Further details contact Betsy Whitaker, State Chaplain, 1901 Hillside we, Windber, Pa. 15963 or Mrs. Thomas Hartenstine, Sr. State Chaplain, 322 Fairview Trive, Lititz, Pa. 17543.

TTENTION SENIORS:

Senior State Board Meeting Oct. 5, It William Penn Hotel, Pittsburgh, Pa. teservations for the dinner meeting end to Mrs. Donald L. Mohr, R.D. # 4 Pox 351C Washington, Pa. 15301

C.A.R, DAR, SAR, SR members and friends are invited to attend. Price \$9.50 Checks payable to Penna. State Soc. C.A.R.

TRUE HEROISM MAKES ITS OWN APPEAL

Prof. Edwin Pugh, graduate of Geneva College in Beaver Falls, Penna., has been concerned about the slight knowledge about one of American's true heros. In New York where he studies summers, and in his university classes in Florida, Prof. Pugh found an appallimedisinterest in the life and death of Nathan Hale.

It is one of the ironies of history that many youth admire the dashing, poetic and artistic British spy, John Andre, hanged by the Americans after a full trial, and fed during his imprisonment from Washington's table. They also identify, in part, with the impulsive, egotistical Benedict Arnold. Nathan Hale was too young, modest, and loyal to be kept in the index of most his tories. Self-portraits and a diary of Andre exist, and Britain honored his memory with a monument and burial in Westminster Abby. The grave of Nathan Hale is unknown, and even the usual town records were burned when defector Arnold, the co-conspirator with Andre, burned Richmond; Ft. Griswold; and Hale's hometown of New London, Connecticut.

Twenty-one year old Nathan Hale was captured by the British while gathering information about the enemy for Washington. He admitted his guilt, and without the semblance of a trial was handed over to provost-marshall Cunningham for hanging the next morning. His request for a clergyman and the use of a Bible was denied. A kind hearted guard did slip him paper, ink, and pen. Nathan Hale, a graduate of Yale at the age of sixteen and a school teacher until he volunteered for his country, spent his last hours penning messages to his fiancee, his sisters, and his mother. On September 22, 1776 as Nathan made the one verbal statement about "I only regret that I have but one life to lose for my country", the brutal Cunningham tore up all the letters, then had Nathan hanged. (Cunningham's excuse was that he "did not want the rebels to know that they had a man who could die with such firmness.")

This summer, on a "hunch" that even very young children would respond to the truth about a real hero, a grandmother stated a few of the above facts to her grandchildren. Three generations were seated at the table, and for a moment there was silence, then seven year old Suzy said, "I know what he wrote." She lifted her face to her family and softly said. "he wrote, 'Dear Mommy, I love you, love you, love you, love you, love you." As her Voice trailed into silence her eleven year old brother responded, "I know what he wrote. He wrote, 'Dear Mother, I have news for you, good and bad. The good news is that Washington is a great leader. The bad news is that he needs help, The good news is that I saw a way to help him. The bad is that I was dangerous. The good news is that I volunteered and was successful. The bad is that I was caught. It's good news that I'm still alive. The bad is that I die at daylight and this is may last chance to say, I love you. Your devoted son, Nathan."

When Suzy and John David had finished their spontaneous responses to America's unsung hero there was the certainty in that room that thoughtful people of any, and every generation recognize the true role of being Children of the American Revolution. The ungarnished facts of the ideals of a patriot speak to the heart forever, and surmount the attempts of the traitors and tyrants to bury them in oblivion. With the children who cross all generation gaps all thoughtful people can quietly say, "Nathan Hale, we, too, love you, love, love you. . ."

Penna. C.A.R. members what would your last letter to your Mother contain, had you been Nathan Hale? Send to your editorial staff your thoughts.

Conemach Society, Betsy Whitaker, Pres.

NEW SR. SOC. PRESIDENT: Falling Spring Society Mrs. Thomas G. Burkey 12 Kenwood Drive Chambersburg, Pa. 17201 NEW ENDOWMENT FUND CHAIRMAN. Mrs. Herbert Goebert 418 Woodward Road "Treepoint" Coatesville, Penna. 19320

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

October 5 -- C.A.R. Board Meeting Wm Penn Hotel, Pittsburgh, Pa. \$9.50 Reservations to Mrs. Mohr

October 18 - 19- Eastern District at Glenside Penn Richard Host. Style Show and Valley Forge Church Service

March 5 and 6, 1976 -- State Conference Falling Springs Socelty at Gettysburg

April 23 - 24 National Convention (Please note change in date, an error was made in the last Kaper Issue)

NEW SOCEITY

A new Soceity in Dubois is being formed Their papers are being processed in Washington and if all goes well, we hope to have it organized before Thanksgivia

Sam Wilson Mrs. SAm Wilson State Organizing Sec. Sr. State Org.

REVOLUTIONARY REBELS

GJGNJKSVLFLXDCBLSJMUNMJP ALHHKISUKBSLEBERKWTILORW NOTLIMAHAEQDKWTVRHNBHFXB NOOTANJMCEJTEWSZUVUNECOR M G T F P B Y I A F O D N H Y I E P A M N E Z F IGHGTUNMIVHCIJRGCDWTRSPM NILKNARFNRNGAVOXAKONYKAD V H P H G I A O E Q P F P B S M L Q N R K J T X RFXWLKHKLMASBCSDECOPNSRA SAMADÁMSLFUMQAFJDHSTOJID OIEULBAXAILZEFJBRLRPXNOK WJQPKIEKNWJJVYFEECEQBPTL AFARBPDHAKOATLVNNPFBOASY PXALYZDEHKNDJESSTEFLYAKT ALQRORBETDEERHKRIEEJFJZK C S Z A D O O C E A S E Z C R Z U W J R Y C B L QSYZZPNYBATBOSVPXQZAGDEF

Franklin Washington Jefferson Paine Revere Greene Sam Adams Rebels Patriots
Betsy Ross
Clark
John Paul Jones
Ethan Allen
Hamilton
John Adams
Henry Knox

Carol Zortman, 12 Col. Thomas Hartley Society

SUGGESTED C.A.R. MEMBERSHIP METHODS

FINDING PROSPECTS

Canvas thoroughly local DAR, S.A.R. and S.R. membership.

Present a good program at local schools and community organizations so that others are aware of C.A.R.

Bring a friend of member age to a meeting or activity.

Wherever you go promote C.A.R. let people know what C.A.R. is doing.

Participate in public activities (such as fairs, parades, bake sales, etc. Use eye-catching displays. Members and Senior Leaders should be prepared so they can provide answers to questions about C.A.R. and be available for further contact.

GETTING PROSPECTS INTERESTED

Be an informed C.A.R. member. Familiarize yourself with the handbook and the current year's programs of the National committees so you can tell people what C.A.R. is doing.

Be enthusiastic. Tell why C.A.R. means so much to you. Let prospective members know what it could mean to them.

Give a membership party. Be novel when deciding what kind of party you will give.

Use your telephone to keep in touch with prospective members. Send them copies your society newsheet.

include them in society activities.

ENROLLING THE PROSPECTS

Use short forms whenever possible.

Ask your sponsoring chapter for volunteers to do genealogical research on new lineages.

invite one member or senior to take charge of typing applications.

Take applications to the prospects for signing. Submit applications to National Headquarters immediately.

RETAINING THE MEMBERS

Members and Seniors plan a good program for each meeting. Involve everyone members and prospects. Meetings should be relaxed and fun with refreshments.

Encourage older members to take positions of leadership. Make it possible for them to attend larger C.A.R. events such as state conferences, regional meetings, or the National Convention.

Encourage younger members to participate in each meeting.

Keep the parents of infant members informed and interested by bringing them up to date from time to time on what your society is doing.

PROPOSE A MEMBER FOR THE N.S.C.A.R.

Your help is urgently needed by the National Society, Children of the American Revolution, now conducting an energetic membership campaign.

Have you children, grandchildren, nieces, nephews, cousins, brothers, sisters, or other relatives or friends who might be interested in membership in C.A.R.? Please submit their names so that they maybe invited to join by a local society of C.A.R. near their home.

Please mail this form to:

National Society, Children of the American Revolution 1776 D Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20006

Name	and ages of children proposed	d for membership:	
	* 4.	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	
-		47	
Thei	r full mailing address:		
Revo	lutionary ancestor:		ŧ
Date		Signed	
		Address:	
Your	relationship to the proposed	members:	ķ
		ē .	7

ENTRY BLANK FOR SOCIETY PRESIDENT'S GUIDELINE

Please return this form (whether or not you can qualify for an award) to Susan King State President, Browne Hall Room 118, Westminster College, New Wilmington, Penna. 16142 by February 15, 1976.

Name of	Gociety	
Society	President Senior President	
1.	Were all members' state and national dues paid on or before January 2, 1976?	
2.	Did your society have at least 2 new Members accepted between April 1975 and February 15, 1975?	
3.	Does your society have 100% family subscription to the KEYSTONE KAPERS?	
4.	Did your society publish a local newssheet?	
*	(Attach all issues published)	
5. Has	your society contributed to the State Project?	
	(a) How much money was contributed to the State Project?	
6.	Did your society hold at least 6 Business Meetings?	
,7.	Did your Society enter at least two State Contests?	
8.	Did your society promote two of the following committees?	
	(a) Government Studies (b) National Heritage (c) Conservation (d) American Indians	
9.	Did your society promote the Historians Project?	
	(Please attach details)	
10.	Did your society have at least two new State Promoters?	
11.	Did your Society present a program to your local DAR, SAR, or SR Chapters.	
alla	Il be given out at State Conference to the Societies answering: questions "yes" but one question "yes" but two questions "yes"	

GOOD LUCK

HAVE A BUSY AND EXCITING YEAR.

REMEMBER TO PROMOTE C.A.R.